
    
 
   Briefs from the September 19, 2022 
  Meeting of the College Council 
 

 
 
Operational Assembly:  Kurian Tharakunnel provided highlights from the September 12 Assembly.  
Academic Affairs reported on new programs, increased enrollment for English as a Second 
Language, and Hispanic Heritage Month events.  Student Affairs reported on the new TimelyMD app 
that provides mental and physical health support for students.  Technology reported that Elucian 
Experience will be replacing the portal and mobile app.  Research reported that the Student 
Satisfaction Survey has been completed and is posted on the website. 
 
Academic Senate:  Michael Flaherty provided highlights from the September 13 Senate meeting.  
Curriculum reported that electrical and welding certificates are now permanent and that RHT is now 
named English Rhetoric and Composition I and II.  Academic Support is reviewing a Board Policy related 
to CAAS, and will begin to review the late registration policy.  Assessment is currently evaluating 
Quantitative Literacy 2022-2023 and finalizing Faculty Assessment Fellows.  Online Education & 
Technology reports there are eighteen online courses in pilot form.  Senate is reviewing a bylaw change 
for clarification of Technology East and West membership. 
 
Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion Events:  Purva DeVol reported on DEI projects, including a webpage 
created to support the college’s DEI efforts and a new email created to promote DEI ideas and activities.  
Hispanic Heritage Month events were reviewed and are available on the website here.   
 
Student Loan Forgiveness:  Vice President Koslow Martin discussed the federal loan forgiveness plan 
and pointed out that less than 2 percent of Triton students take out loans.   
 
Progress Update on Class Cancellation Plans:  Vice President Campos reported that a committee 
including faculty, deans, and senior administrators has been formed to discuss the raised issue of 
class cancellation.   
 
Next Meeting:  College Council will next meet on Monday, October 17, 2022, at 2 p.m.   
   
Mid-Manager Rep:  A new representative for the Mid-Managers is being sought and expected to be 
in place in October.   
 
TCSA & PTK:  Whitney Romero reported that students are supporting Make-A-Wish and donations 
can be made here.   
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https://www.triton.edu/hispanicheritage
http://site.wish.org/goto/PTK

